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Batterer Intervention Program Advisory Committee 

Meeting Minutes 

June 19, 2020; 9:00 am to 11:30 am 

Remote video meeting  

 

In Attendance:  

Amy Benedum, Melissa Erlbaum, Aaron Hartman, Chris Huffine, Maureen Lowell, Eric Mankowski, 

Shannon Sivell, Jeremiah Stromberg 

Absent: Steve Berger, Vivien Bliss, Don Chapin 

Minutes: Sherree Rodriguez 

 

Welcome/Opening  

 

Membership 

Chris Hoy submitted his resignation to the Advisory Committee (AC) by email prior to the meeting. 

 

Old Business 

Eric Mankowski met with Ken Sanchagrin of Criminal Justice Commission (CJC) regarding sponsorship 

of a Batterer Intervention Program (BIP) provider training. CJC will consider this and report back to Eric. 

 

A group of Portland State University students have been working with Eric and Chris Huffine to update 

the Batterer Intervention Program active list for the state. The updated list will be posted on the website 

when complete.  

 

Dave Garvin of Batterer Intervention Services Coalition of Michigan has agreed to moderate the Oregon 

BIP listserv. The address to the new listserv is Oregon@biscmi.org. Those wishing to participate must 

submit a request to this email address. Eric and Chris will monitor for content. 

 

Minutes Approval – The AC approved the minutes of the May meeting, which will be posted to the 

Department of Justice website.  

 

Senate Bill 1543 Response and Implementation Plan – continuation 

Work continued with the review of BIP Standards to update for cisgender, heterosexual females who use 

violence in intimate relationships. Standards for additional groups were discussed.  

ACTION STEPS: 

• Eric will reach out to Eli Allison of Northwest Network about research that will help with this 

project. 

• Sherree will follow up with Eric about a document sharing site. 

• Future group video meetings will be two hours rather than three. 

 

Adjourned at 11:30am 

 

2020 Scheduled meetings  

July 23 

October 22 

mailto:Oregon@biscmi.org

